
IDAHO CODE COMMISSION 
Minutes 

January 30, 2025, at 2:00 pm (Mountain Time) 
Capitol Building, Room E205 

700 W Jefferson, Boise, ID  83702 
 

 An Idaho Code Commission meeting was held on Thursday, January 30, 2025, pursuant 
to notice, at the office of the Idaho Secretary of State in Boise, Idaho.  In attendance at the 
Secretary of State’s office was Commissioner Jill Holinka, with Commissioner Jeremy Vaughn 
joining via Teams and Commissioner Andrew Doman joining via conference call. 
 
 Others in attendance were Nikki Dougherty and Jason Schuck with LexisNexis, Lara 
Disney and Olivia Johnson with the Legislative Services Office, Brian Church from the Office of 
the Attorney General, and Grace King, Rob McQuade, and Krystal Turner with the Office of the 
Secretary of State. 
 
 The meeting was called to order. Commissioner Holinka moved to approve the minutes 
from February 15, 2024. Commissioner Vaughn seconded the motion. Motion carried.  
 
 The commission discussed the recommendation to replace Idaho Code volumes Title 33, 
Title 54, and Title 63. Commissioner Vaughn moved to consider the recommendation at the next 
meeting of the commission. Commissioner Holinka seconded the motion. Motion carried. The 
commissioners discussed options for the next meeting date.  
 
 Lara Disney provided an overview of the annual letter from the Legislative Services 
Office regarding the Idaho Code update.  
 
 Commissioner Holinka highlighted the need to renew the contract with Lexis Nexis. The 
commission decided to discuss the contract at the next meeting.  
 
 Commissioner Holinka made a motion to move into executive session, pursuant to Idaho 
Code, 74-206(1)(f) to communicate with legal counsel for the public agency to discuss the legal 
ramifications of and legal options for pending litigation, or controversies not yet being litigated 
but imminently likely to be litigated. Commissioner Vaughn seconded the motion. Motion 
carried.  

 
 With no further business to be brought forward, the meeting was adjourned at 2:50 p.m. 
 
  


